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DOCUMENT 4.3 

Call for nominations for election as a Vice President of the Academia Europaea 

 

In accordance with AE Regulation section 13: The Trustees hereby announce a call for nominations 

for eligible members, as candidates for election as Vice President of the Academia Europaea. 

Under statutes, an elected Vice President is an officer of the Academia and as such must be willing 

to be appointed as a Trustee and to assume all legal obligations required of Trustees under UK 

Charity law. 

The Vice President shall serve for a period of three years, with the option for re-election for a second 

and final term of three years. 

The procedure for nomination and election will be posted onto the AE-info website. The closing date 

for receipt of nominations will be 31 October 2017 

The Vice President will be required to assume a portfolio of responsibilities, as agreed with the 

Board. 

A search group will be established to scrutinise all candidates and the Board reserves the right to 

approach potential candidates directly, in advance of any recommendations to, and subsequent 

election by the membership.  

It is hoped to hold an electronic ballot, or failing that, an election as described in the regulations at 

the AGM of 2018. In any event, the Vice president will assume office at the end of the AGM of 2018.  

 


